
  

 
 

 

 
 

Newsletter Term 3 Week 7 4th September 2025 

Templestowe Heights Primary School Values 
 

Persistence       Respect       Courage        Responsibility 

       “Inspiring learners for life” 
 

Friday 5th September 
Father’s Day Morning Treat 8.00am to 8.45 

Father’s Day Stall 
Whole School Assembly 2.45pm Gym - All Welcome 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
Production – When I Grow Up 

Last night we held our Year 3-6 School Production- When I Grow Up. It was an incredible event and 
one all students should be proud of. It was clear on stage how much the students enjoyed being 
there, the seamless choreography, the humour and the singing. I sat watching, captivated and 
laughing for every minute. Some students really are born for the stage, and it was evident with our 
main cast, led by Georgia (4RR) reminding us that some children thrive with these opportunities. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
As the production gradually came together, it was inspiring to see the uniting of our staff, students, 
parents and carers in bringing this to life. The extra practices, script reading, costume making, 
ticketing, prop creations, rehearsals and dry runs culminated in a main event that was unbelievable 
to witness. 

 

9850 1796 



Thank you to our wonderful staff, led by Production Manager Cath Shalders and the steering 
committee of Lara Zubic-Yette, Julianna Alexeev, Karen Woods, Jaime Buccilli and Jessie Wenborn. 
All staff pitched in, and were never just sitting around waiting for someone else to step in. And lastly, 
to our lead choreographer and Director of the performance, Kat D’aquino for starting with a script 
and transforming it into the spectacular event it became. 
Father’s Day  
On Friday morning, our Parents & Friends will be hosting our Father’s Day Breakfast in the middle 
yard. Dads and special adults will be able to come along from 8am to receive a hot chocolate and 
treat. Classrooms will be open and accessible from 8:45-9:00am to allow students to show their 
special guests their classrooms. Our Father’s Day stall will also allow students to purchase a special 
gift. 
District Athletics 

Today 54 students represented our school at the District 
Athletics competition. Our students gave it their all as they 
competed in track and field events in their respective age groups 
against students from neighbouring schools. Congratulations to 
Lily, Janan, Eveleigh, Harper, Tilly, Zia, Kit, Nathaniel, Tayla, 
Ashton, Freddy, Riley, Luis, Hunter, Sophie, Cecilia, Harper, Tom 
Caleb and Julius for making it through to the Divisional stage that 
will be held in a few weeks’ time. Thank you to Jaime Buccilli for 
preparing our students for peak physical fitness. 

Musicorp 
This coming Tuesday, all students who participate in the Musicorp instrumental program will be 
performing in the multi-purpose-room at lunch time. All students are able to come along and watch 
as the students perform songs including Eye of the Tiger, Smoke on the Water and Little Bo Peep. 
Rhys Coulson 
Principal 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 2025 

Term 3 

Friday 5th September Father’s Day Morning Treat and Stall 
Whole School Assembly – 2.45 pm Gym – All Welcome 

Monday 8th September Year 4, 5 & 6 - Author visit  ‘Nova Weetman’ 

Tuesday 9th September Foundation, Year 1, 2, & 3 Author Visit  ‘Lucinda Gifford’ 

Wednesday 10th September BOOK WEEK – Dress Up Day 

Thursday 11th September Year 4 Culture and Diversity Expo 

Monday 15th September Year 4 Schramms Cottage Excursion 

Wedensday 17th September Year 3 Walking Excursion – Federation  Square 

Friday 19th September Whole School Assembly 1.30pm – Gym All Welcome 
Term 3 Ends 2.30pm Dismissal 

Term 4 

Monday 6th October  Term 4 begins 

Monday 13th October Year 1 Online Safety Workshop 

Thurday 16th October Year 5 Art Incursion 

Friday 17th October Whole School Assemly  2.45pm – Gym - All Welcome 

Thursday 23rd October  Year 1 Light & Sound Incursion 

Thursday 30th October Graduation Photo Day 9.00am 

Friday 10th November Whole School Assembly 2.45pm  Oval - All Welcome 

Mon 17th to Weds 19th Nov Year 5 & 6 Camp – Golden Valley 



 

FROM THE OFFICE  
Payments  
Year 4 Schramms Cottage Excursion - $10 due Friday 5th September 
(Payments can be made online via BPay or in person using card or cash.)  
 

THUNDERSTORM ASTHMA AND HAY FEVER— BE PREPARED THIS POLLEN SEASON 
Grass pollen season, which runs from September to December each year, brings an increase in 
asthma and hay fever symptoms. It also increases the risk of thunderstorm asthma. For people with 
asthma or hay fever, especially those who experience wheezing or coughing with their hay fever, 
thunderstorm asthma can be sudden, serious and even life threatening. 
Templestowe Heights Primary School will implement a range of measures to keep our school 
community safe when the risk of thunderstorm asthma increases.  
Many of our staff are trained in asthma first aid, and we will monitor the VicEmergency app to receive 
thunderstorm warnings, and, where appropriate, keep students indoors when weather forecasts 
identify greater level of risk.   
How you can prepare  
During pollen season, there are some things you can do to prepare and protect yourself and your 
family: 

• If your child has ever had asthma: talk to your doctor about what you can do to help protect 
your child from the risk of thunderstorm asthma, including updating your asthma action plan. 
Taking an asthma preventer properly and regularly is key to preventing asthma, including 
thunderstorm asthma.  

• If your child has hay fever: see your pharmacist or doctor for a hay fever treatment plan and 
check if you should have an asthma reliever puffer. These are available from a pharmacy 
without a prescription. 

• If your child has hay fever and experiences wheezing and coughing: it is important to make 
sure they don’t also have asthma. Speak to your doctor about an asthma action plan.    

• Where possible, avoid being outside during thunderstorms from October to December, 
especially during the wind gusts that come before the storm. Go inside and close your doors 
and windows. If you have your air conditioning on, turn it to ‘recirculate’. 

Protect yourself this pollen season – managing asthma and allergies matters. 
If your child suffers from hay fever please have a pharmacist or doctor fill out the attached 
Allergic Rhinitis treatment plan so appropriate medication can be administered to your child if 
required.  
Find out more  
For more information, visit your general practitioner (GP) or visit the Better Health Channel.  
Tanya Misquitta 
First Aid Officer 
 
 
 

PUPIL FREE DAYS 

Friday 17th October 

Monday 3rd November 

2025 TERM DATES 
Term 3 Last Day - Friday 19th September 

Term 4 Monday 6th October to Friday 19th December 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.betterhealth.vic.gov.au%2Fhealth%2Fconditionsandtreatments%2Fthunderstorm-asthma&data=05%7C02%7CAnna.Sanos%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cf73f39c2b98b47aa3e9208dcd85523b1%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638623107505572329%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=mCDp8QZok6v0QJb6XREt6wVWwXozFvBTfiSEclZOmDM%3D&reserved=0
https://www.allergy.org.au/images/pc/ASCIA_Allergic_Rhinitis_Treatment_Plan_2024.pdf
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.betterhealth.vic.gov.au%2Fthunderstormasthma&data=05%7C02%7CAnna.Sanos%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cf73f39c2b98b47aa3e9208dcd85523b1%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638623107505594747%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=hENf6kmLz47Fn7%2Fk05eQiXr7B1xqJr4BD90Nr7YZ%2BTk%3D&reserved=0


2025 PARENT / CAREGIVER / GUARDIAN OPINION SURVEY REMINDER 
Just a reminder to the families who were sent an invitation to participate in the 2025 
Parent/carer/guardian opinion survey that it will remain open until Friday 19th September 2025. If you 
cannot find the invite, please reach out and we can resend this invitation to you. 

SCHOOL LEADERS PHOTOS ORDER 
If you haven’t yet ordered you school leaders phots please follow the instructions in the image below. 
Should you require your family access key code again please contact the school office. 

 
 

Book Week 

The library is abuzz with excitement because next week is Book 

Week at THPS! 

Book Week is an annual event to celebrate books and the 

importance of recreational reading. Students are encouraged 

to come dressed as their favourite book character on 

Wednesday 10th September. Families are welcome to join the 

fun and visit the library to read a book on Monday or Tuesday 

after school (3:30-3:50pm) or Wednesday or Thursday morning 

(8:30-8:50am). 

A reminder that entries for the Story Writing Competition close 

on Wednesday 10 September, and the Design a Front Cover 

Competition closes on Thursday 11 September. Entry forms are 

available from the library. 

Happy Reading! 

Susan Bannister 

Teacher Librarian 

                                     Book Week Student Update 
We have book week in week 8. There will lots of activities, for example a dress up 
day on Wednesday the 10th of September, a story writing competition, design a 
book cover competition and extended library opening hours. Hopefully you will 
be able to come to the library’s opening hours, join some activities and dress up 
as your favourite book character. We hope you celebrate Book Week with us! 
By Joanna 3EJ 



  

 

 

 

Yr 3 – 6 Production 

‘When I Grow Up’ 

Digital recording 
 

The production is being professionally filmed with families able to purchase the digital 

recording at a cost of $25. 

Orders can be placed via Trybooking – use this link  https://www.trybooking.com/DEOVJ 

or QR code below 

Orders close Friday 19th September. 

 

 

 
 
 

 
Happy Father’s Day to all our Dads and Special People! 

We’re looking forward to seeing you all at our morning tea 
tomorrow! 

Friday 5th of September, from 8am-8:45am, with open classrooms from 8:45am-
9am.  

Bring your children and enjoy a hot drink and a treat. 

Elisa and the P&F Team 

Working With Children Check (WWCC)  

A WWCC can be applied for free of charge by scanning the QR Code or online at 
https://wwcv.auspost.com.au/ 
A current WWCC is essential, and a copy will need to be supplied to the office 
 

 

 

https://www.trybooking.com/DEOVJ
https://wwcv.auspost.com.au/


 
  



 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
 

 
 

    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   

Department of Education and Training does not endorse the products or 
services of any private advertiser. No responsibility is accepted by the DET 
for the accuracy of information contained in advertisements or claims 
made by them. This school is in line with the DET Policy.      

 
 



 
 



 


